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Elul Zman 5780 Report

We are pleased to inform our Talmidim, Parents
and Friends that ¥vw m2wn WX 7 has 7703
once again started to give Shiur to 'n wW. This
zman the Shiur is taking place in the main 3
W to allow for spacing and to accommodate
the expanded student body. The necessary
screens and precautions have been put in place
to ensure the safety of the Rosh Hayeshiva
and all the Talmidim. A video link was also
used in order that the Bochurim who had to
quarantine were able to listen to Shiur from an
adjoining Shiur room. This proved to be very
successful. Similarly, the Rosh Hayeshiva has
been delivering a weekly *573 =W on Sunday
evening. The excitement in anticipation of the
commencement of all the Shiurim i.e. 3rd, 4th,
5th and 1127 was tremendous. Our 7751 is that
the XvHw nwm WX and all the NvsHw o/
should continue to have the mm3 to give o ww

RABBI AVROHOM
ARRAN

Rabbi Avrohom Arran

Xvow  has  been

appointed to give the

Halocho Shiur on a daily

basis to 71 7w and the T13'7.

Rabbi Arran, a noted n3%np3, who is currently
ap1s M for the Gateshead Kehilla, is himself
a former Talmid of the Yeshiva and thereafter
he learntin Ponovez Yeshiva and thenin Kollel
Beis Hatalmud in Gateshead. Rabbi Arran,
renowned for his clarity in delivering Shiurim,
has maintained an ongoing connection with
the Yeshiva. He took up this position on
SR 71 and we are confident that he will
meet with great success 7703, following the
footsteps of our unforgettable Horav Pesach
Eliyohu Falk 5”zr.

for many, many years to come always in gezunt.

Likewise all other Shiurim and Shmoozen have
also had the necessary safety features installed
i.e. screens around the Tw"Ww »™m® and various
types of loop or microphone systems to enhance
the audibility of the Shiurim from behind the
screen.

The Yeshiva has had the XmwI Rny»o to begin the
zman with a very large group of Talmidim. This
has generated a beautiful 77 5 throughout
the Yeshiva and has created an intensity at /m>'sn
in the true Gateshead Yeshiva Elul 7. The m3%n
and = Sedorim are also well attended.

On the nmws side, the refurbished Dining Room
(as reported elsewhere in this newssheet), the
catering, the bedrooms and coffee room are all
coping with the increased numbers.

Horav Reb Eliyohu Gurwicz Xw>w daughter’s
engagement

Horav Reb Shimon Grun X'wSw daughter’s
engagement

Horav Reb Yaakov Yehuda Rosenbaum N"uo™w
daughter’s engagement

Horav Reb Simcha Feld Xw%w daughter’s
engagement

Horav Reb Gershon Miller X"v5w son’s 13
Horav Reb Yaakov Yehuda Rosenbaum X"ww

son’s M3n a3

Horav Reb Simcha Feld X"v5w son’s msn 3




Message from Horav Reb Refoel Lieberman "5
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Dining Room Refurbishment

Once again the Yeshiva was able to benefit from
some nrwn and thereby able to accommodate
greater numbers in the Dining Room. The
Hanholo Xv>w was seriously considering
splitting the meal times into shifts but after the
recent refurbishment which took place over
the Pesach Bein Hazmanim, the furniture was
changed and substantially narrower tables
were used. These tables were a kind gift by a
Talmid whose first thought was with the Yeshiva
when these tables became available. Under the
current arrangement there are nearly 420 seats
7v3 in the Dining Room. It also has to be noted
that the Coffee Room which is situated on Level
1 of Sebba House is now operational 24 hours a
day to allow for extra preparation and cleaning
time in the main Dining Room, when it has to
remain closed.

_—u,




Expansion

OnceagainT’oatheYeshivaisabletoannounce
that the amount of applications to join the
Yeshiva was very great. Due to the reduced
number of Bochurim leaving the Yeshiva to
further their learning elsewhere, the Hanholas
Hayeshiva were under great pressure to try
and accept as many high-calibre Bochurim to
the Yeshiva for all the Shiurim, even though
there were not many spaces available. At the
last moment it was decided to convert what
used to be the Doctor’s Surgery (Flat 84) into
a further three bedrooms. This conversion
was finished in time for 5% 1”7 and the rooms
were fully equipped with furniture and their
own dedicated phone lines.

At the same time the Hanholas Hayeshiva took

Aerial view of proposed development on Rectory Road.

the decision to forge ahead with an expansion
plan to develop the site behind the current
office, which is located on Rectory Road. At
this time of printing, the Hanholo are working
closely with the Gateshead Yeshiva Alumni to
produce a design which will be suitable for
the Yeshiva and maximise the potential of
this site. Surveyors and planners have been
appointed and hopefully 5703 a design will be
ready in the very near future.

In the interim the Hanholas Hayeshiva are
searching for temporary accommodation
to ease the pressure within the current
dormitory blocks and thereby ensuring that
all the nwm »3 will be comfortable through
the forthcoming Winter zman 3”03.




Alumni Webpage

As it is known, the Gateshead Yeshiva Alumni
Website hosted a comprehensive list detailing
the Talmidim of the Yeshiva with their first
names and their years of attendance. Due to
various restrictions i.e. GDPR this facility had to
be temporarily removed. After extensive legal
opinion it has now been decided to reinstate this

facility in the near future, and the Gateshead
Yeshiva Alumni Association has assumed a
position of ‘automatically subscribed’, hence
any Talmid who would like his name removed
from this list should send an email to ‘events@
gyalumni.org” which will then promptly ensure
that his record is removed.

All alumni at Gateshead Yeshiva in 5§ years begining with '1970'

Note:
An * after a name indicates that it may be incorrect
An @ after a n: icates that we have an email address

896 ABENSON
897 ABENSON@
5188 ACKSTINE Rabbi Mordechai
7479 ADLER@ Dr  Yossi
907 ADLER@ Rabbi Avrohom
5616 AGAI* Rabbi Ezra
5618 AGHAI* Mr  Isaac
5619 ALLISON@ Rabbi Jefirey
9291 ALLOUL* Mr

5621 ALLOUL Rabbi Joseph

Rabbi Mordechai
Rabbi Yakov

1965-04 1971-03
1970-01 1978-06
1974-09 1975-07
1974-01 1976.01
1972-01 1974-01
1974-10 1977-07
1970-05 1972-07
1970-11 1972-07
1970-11 1972-08
1970-11 1972-08
1974-10 1975-07
1966-10 1972-03
1972-08 1976.03
1972-12 1974-07
1973-10 1975.03
1974-11 1977-03
1971.05 1975.07

This resource has proven extremely beneficial
for the Yeshiva in assisting us to compile a more
comprehensive history of the Yeshiva through
the feedback that we receive from Talmidim
and their families about contemporaries
or ancestors. This facility has generated an

opportunity for Talmidim to stay in contact
with the Yeshiva when further information
is required about which the Yeshiva office is
happy to oblige. Families have been very proud
of seeing their ancestors names listed on such a
prestigious Yeshiva list.

If you do not wish to receive any further communication from Gateshead Talmudical College
please contact us at events@gyalumni.org

Appointment of Mr. Chaim Karniol

Mr. Chaim Karniol, an alumnus of Gateshead
Yeshiva, was invited to join the Yeshiva
Administration. Mr. Karniol (originally of
Antwerp) commenced his duties on 1R 1”3
5780. His appointment has come at a time
when the Yeshiva’s numbers have increased,

and also when great efforts are being
expended on maintaining high standards in
connection with Health and Safety and all
other current legislation, and also with our
visa students. We wish him great nn%zn in
his important role.
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